

Christ Church C of E Primary School Shieldfield Green Shieldfield Newcastle upon Tyne Sandra Furno Head Teacher

Tel: 0191 232 8054 Fax: 0191 233 1828



7<sup>th</sup> September, 2018

## **Dear parents & governors**

Welcome back. It has been a good start to the new academic year with children happy and well-behaved in school this week.

We welcome a new deputy head, Mr Hetherington in YR6, two new teachers Miss Wallace in YR4 and Miss Thompson in YR3 and Miss Furno, an HLTA to Christ Church this term.

We will be inviting all parents into school very soon but initial important information is included below.



## Swimming costumes and PE Kits

This term, children in Mrs Thompson's (YR3) and Miss Wallace's class (YR4) will go swimming every Monday. They need a swimming costume and towel. Swimming is part of the National Curriculum and is not an option. School is legally required to provide swimming lessons for children. Please support us in this legal duty.



Children need to bring a PE kit into school every Monday. They can take it home to be washed on Friday. We have specialist coaches in school every week delivering outstanding lessons.



## After school clubs

Afterschool clubs will start on Monday, 17<sup>th</sup> September. Enrolment forms will go out next week.

**Multi-skills** at £5 per session Monday to Thursday 3.00-5.00pm, has already started.

**Breakfast club** (no payment necessary) is also open every morning at 8.00am. Children should arrive for 8.00am. Parents need to complete an enrolment form at the office if their children would like to start attending.



## Reminder

Please leave bicycles, scooters etc. at home. We have no safe, storage facilities.

Enjoy the weekend.

S Furno Head teacher















******* Certificates *******	
Early Years	Lee James, Zach, Aria and Mustafa
KS1	Aya, Lilita, Mohammed and Thomas
KS2	Dominik, Lucie-Jo, Anna-Jane, Alfie, Freya, Michael and Ella.
School Matters!  Attend Today, Achieve Tomorrow	Prizes for best attendance starting next week
Sport Certificates	/
	Swimming starts Monday 10 <sup>th</sup> September YRS 3 and 4
THANKS A BUNGH!	to teachers and support staff who have continued to sort and organise resources this week.
benyenudo Welcome hospetaniz benyenudo welkom nekombanen welkom nekombanen	All of nursery and reception  Ronika (YR1), Djavan (YR5), and Grace (YR5)